Planning Committee – 2 June 2009

Representation from Packington Nook Residents Association

Land South of Ashby de la Zouch ref: 08/01588/OUTM

This representation is brought by Packington Nook Residents Association and on behalf of many neighbours who have objected to this application.

We are pleased that the officers of this authority are recommending refusal of this application.  Many of the issues raised in our objections have been incorporated into their report.

This site is open countryside and is outside the adopted local plan for the district.  It is an important local amenity for local residents, provides an attractive visual entrance to the town and is a habitat for wildlife.  Any building on this site will cause significant damage to both amenity and habitat.  A planning inspector has previously recognised this.
The site also fails on important infrastructure grounds.  It is prone to flooding and when paved will significantly add to the flood risk in the village of Packington.  We are not satisfied with the flood risk assessment and the proposed means of mitigation.  The Gilwiskaw Brook, as well as being an important habitat in its own right, feeds into the Mease SAC.  Flooding and additional chemical discharges from the sewage works risk damaging the delicate ecology of the river system.

The site is not a sustainable extension to the town.  It is a significant distance from important services, schools and areas of employment.  This will encourage the use of cars in the already congested medieval road system.  With no new employment being provided in the town and inadequate public transport, most people living at this site would use their cars to commute significant distances to work elsewhere.

The proposal to close Lower Packington Road is completely unacceptable and in any case not in the gift of the applicant.

Local services in the town including schools and primary healthcare are already heavily stretched.

We ask this committee to reflect on the overwhelming public opposition to building at this site and confirm rejection of this application.
In respect of the appeal, we wish to state that we regard this as a blatant attempt to bypass legitimate democratic processes.  Last summer we passed 3,375 comment cards to this authority – where 98% of local people stated they were against large-scale development in Ashby and building at this site.  It is the responsibility of this authority and our elected representatives to decide on planning policy and not a developer seeking to make financial gain.

As well as rejecting this application, we urge this committee to authorise whatever resources are required to vigorously pursue the appeal and subsequent planning inquiry.

We also request that the council makes every effort to determine any other applications relating to this site.

We are determined to protect the historic town and character of Ashby de la Zouch and we call upon this council to provide every assistance in that endeavour.
